
SHREWSBURY IN BLOOM MINUTES
MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 26th APRIL 2016 AT 2.00PM

SOUNDPROOF ROOM, GUILDHALL, FRANKWELL QUAY, SHREWSBURY, SY3 8HR
PRESENT

Keith Roberts (Chairman), Helen Ball (HB, Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (GF, Operations Manager), Maggie Love (ML), Tim Sneddon (TS), Chris Watkins (CW) Judith Williams (JW), and Hilary Humphries (HH, Admin Assistant).
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Tony Bywater, Tony Comley and Margaret Thrower.
9/16  
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 22nd MARCH 2016
The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd March 2016 were agreed to be a true and accurate record.
In respect of the minutes, JW enquired about the outcome of discussions with Shrewsbury BID in respect of their entry in the Heart of England in Bloom BID category for this year.  She was advised that TB had spoken with Mike Matthews at the BID who was unaware of the entry.  HB, who joined the meeting late, advised JW that she had raised the matter at a BID marketing meeting but despite an assurance that this would be covered afterwards, nothing has been resolved on the subject.

KR advised members that he would be getting in touch with the VW garage to enquire about availability of a suitable van for judging day.

TS confirmed that he will contact Veolia with a view to arranging matters at the incinerator for judging day.
ACTION:

· KR to chase VW in respect of the availability of a van for judging day.

· TS to make contact with Veolia to ascertain availability of the boardroom for entertaining the judges on 27 July.
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MATTERS ARISING

Members discussed the need to promote membership of the Bloom group, which will be included in a press release from Suzi Wilkinson, who will also cover this topic in the Admag wraparound in July which will focus on the Bloom entry.

Members agreed that the Open Evening on 25 May would also be an ideal opportunity to cover this subject with enthusiastic gardeners.

ACTION:

· SW to write a press release and the copy for the Admag wraparound for the July edition.
· Members to agree a strategy to promote Bloom Committee membership at the Open Evening on Wednesday 25 May.
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HEART OF ENGLAND IN BLOOM 2016 – WEDNESDAY 27TH JULY 2016
3.1
Small City Category 
HH confirmed that she will submit the application form before the end of April for the Small City category.

GF confirmed that the initial draft of the route has been drawn up and that this year will see a change from previous years.  It is intended to start at the Quarry with a “meet and greet” at the SHS lodge, followed by a tour of the town and a comfort stop at the Castle where the party will pick up the vehicle. GF highlighted various items on the list, including the Crematorium, Salop Leisure, Shrewsbury School, the new development at Shelton, Bowbrook, the Boiler House pitch and Frankwell, Greenfields Allotments, Hubert Way.  Members discussed whether the Hospice gardens should also be included.
Members discussed having lunch in the boardroom at Veolia, and whilst other locations were discussed, GF advised the Committee that there was a need to ensure that the judges were transported back to the town centre for the 2-hour tour of the Quarry for the Parks & Open Spaces judging.

JW agreed to arrange the catering for lunch for around 20 people.  She confirmed that she has all the necessary equipment.

ML enquired as to whether the historical characters would be needed again this year continuing with the theme of Shakespeare, and volunteered to be a heritage guide in historical costume to escort the judges on the route to the castle.

GF advised members that there was a need to introduce the younger members of STC staff involved in the Bloom judging event, and it was felt that Stuart Farmer would be ideal to drive the judges around the town.  It was agreed that ML and GF could accompany the judges on the walking tour, although ML felt that she needed horticultural knowledge to supplement her historical knowledge of the town.
ACTION:

· HH to submit the application forms for the Small City Category.
· GF to arrange a meeting with Ted Butcher at SHS to confirm that the “meet and greet” will be held at the Horticultural Society’s lodge.
· GF to liaise with JW to agree on a schedule of works to help out at Hermitage Gardens in time for judging.

· TS to arrange to have someone in a hi-viz jacket on the tight corner in Frankwell to alleviate any problems with parking on the day.

· TS to contact Highways to ensure that Emstrey and Preston Islands receive some remedial works prior to judging day.

· HB to check whether there are any other events booked in to the Square for judging day.

· HB to make enquiries about the availability of Martin Wood for judging day.

· ML to enquire of the Shrewsbury Morris Dancers at to their availability for judging day.

3.2
Parks & Open Spaces Category
HH confirmed that she will submit the application form before the end of April for the Parks & Open Spaces category and will also compile a small portfolio on the Quarry which will then have a future use as a tourist brochure.
GF advised members that entering this category will result in STC being able to grade all the parks around the town, which will hopefully be used as part of the tourism draw to the town.  There is also the intention to show how the park is maintained and used and the balance that is required for the benefit of the wider community.
ML raised concerns about the timing of the judging in view of the Shrewsbury Fields Forever festival held in the Quarry and the fact that limited camping will be allowed. GF confirmed that the festival will not be in the main arena and that the judges are aware how parks operate and will take this into account.  JW raised the issue of sufficient manpower to clear up any mess from the event and GF confirmed that STC staff were aware of any potential problems.
ACTION:

· HH to submit the application form for the Parks and Open Spaces category.

· HH to work on compiling the information and pictures to accompany the brochure on the Quarry.

3.3
It’s Your Neighbourhood
HH confirmed that she will submit the application forms before the end of April for the It’s Your Neighbourhood category on behalf of JW and Hermitage Gardens.

CW also confirmed that Severn Hospice has entered the category.
ACTION:

· HH to submit the application form for the It’s Your Neighbourhood section on behalf of JW and Hermitage Gardens.
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TO CONSIDER PLANS FOR THE WEEPING CROSS OPEN DAY – WEDNESDAY 25TH MAY 2016
GF advised members that plans for the open evening were progressing well and that JW had agreed to undertake the catering for the event.
Members agreed that there was a need to publicise the event, including social media and Shropshire Council’s intranet.

CW agreed that he would be available to help out with the guided tours on the evening.

KR raised the need to have organised tours on the evening and it was agreed that there should be around 10 – 15 people in each group.  It was agreed that there needed to be someone to organise the groups and KR offered to undertake this task.
JW suggested that information boards should be erected with details about the site and also to encourage new members to join the Bloom Committee.

HB suggested using the slide show presentation from Mayor Making at the event.

ML confirmed that she will use social media to promote the event.

ACTION:

· JW to organise the catering for the event.

· GF & HH to liaise about publicity for the event.
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ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· JW requested funding assistance of £100 from the Bloom Committee to help towards a roof for a new water tank feature of the play area at Hermitage Garden
· .
· HH advised members that STC has received an e-mail from an events company called Moo & Goo in relation to a proposal to partner the Bloom Committee with a 2-day floral-themed fashion event to be held on 3 – 4 June in the Pride Hill and Darwin Shopping Centres.
Members agreed that this might provide good publicity for the Bloom Committee and that STC would be happy to provide flower boxes on loan for the event as well as the brand logo and perhaps some of the Bloom pull-up banners.

· HB informed members that the new Youth Services Team Leader, Adam Purnell, had been working with Priory School to design the planting scheme for a roundabout and a flower bed.  The Mayor would be judging on Friday 6 May and it would be beneficial to have a Bloom Committee member present as well.  JW offered her services.

ACTION: 

· JW to liaise with GF in respect of the purchase of the new roof. 
· HH to liaise with Moo & Goo in respect of what is required for the fashion show.

· HH to confirm the time of the event and liaise with the Mayor’s Officer to collect JW.
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FUTURE MEETING DATES
The following meetings were confirmed for 2.00pm in the Sound Proof Room at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury:

Tuesday 24th May 2016

Tuesday 28th June 2016
Agenda No
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